clerk.allerthorpe_pc@btinternet.com

From: Healey Charlotte < Charlotte. Healey@statkraft.com>

Sent: 22 June 2022 19:40

To: clerk.allerthorpe_pc@btinternet.com

Cc: Kent Lucy

Subject: RE: Minutes of Allerthorpe Parish Council Annual Parish Meeting

Dear Jane

Many thanks again for hosting us at last week's Annual Parish Meeting. We found it a very useful opportunity to further understand local priorities, and I hope that everyone who attended got the information they needed from our presentation.

Minutes

There are a small number of points of clarification which may be helpful to include in the minutes:

Local planting – We don't know yet what the exact species mix will be, but we will seek to source as much locally as possible.

Distances – The gaps between the public rights of way and the panels have been increased from five to twenty metres. **Public Right of Way** – We are greatly reducing the amount of the PRoW that will be used during construction, although we will still be crossing it in three places, and using a very short section for construction traffic.

Local businesses – Where possible we will use local businesses, which will be encouraged to tender for any relevant construction work. Local business can register their interest here.

Further information

Since the meeting, we have been working to pull together the additional information we talked about during the discussion. Once this is ready, we will send this through as a pack to the parish council. This will include:

- More information on the structure and workings on the community benefit fund
- Explanation of the rationale for the selected construction access route
- Information on the total hectares of the site, and how it compares to other projects.

Use of site construction compound

Charlotte Healey r Lucy Kont.

A question was asked at the meeting about whether the solar farm construction compound will be subsequently used for battery storage. I can confirm that this will not happen, that the construction compound is temporary and will be removed on completion of construction.

If there is any specific reference in the planning documents relating to this that we can clarify to councillors, we would be very happy to do so.

Additionally, we are investigating the options for the panels closest to Warren Farm which were discussed in the meeting – we will provide a further update on this as soon as information is available.

In the meantime, if you have any further questions please don't hesitate to let me know.

Many thanks

1